
 

1 
 

Zentraler Vorstand . Central Executive Committee . Bureau Central 
 

07.09.2015 
su15316cl  – 0.3.1/3.1/4.4 

 

To Heads of the Delegations  
of the Administrative Council  
of the European Patent Organisation 
 
 
 
Fifth suicide since 2012 
 

 
Dear Sir, Dear Madam, 
 
We regret to have to inform you that another colleague, a married man, 42 years old and 
father of two, committed suicide at the end of August on the last day of his holidays. If our 
thoughts go in the first place to his family and friends, this tragedy also compels us to 
recall some other recent tragic events. 
 
This is the fifth suicide at the EPO in 39 months, and the third one in Patent 
Administration (DG2). This latest suicide puts the EPO statistically on a level with the 
infamous France Telecom. 
 
The EPO has a duty of care towards its staff.  While the circumstances of this tragedy are 
still being looked into, we must nevertheless ask ourselves whether there is anything the 
Office could or indeed should have done that might have prevented it.  It cannot be 
ignored that Patent Administration is the area most affected by constant restructuring as 
well as swingeing staff reductions imposed by Mr Battistelli since his arrival at the EPO.  
 
Staff representatives have repeatedly warned both the Administration and the Council that 
a combination of too high work demands coupled with hasty reforms and brutal 
management methods have generated what we consider a toxic work environment, not 
just in Patent Administration, but Office-wide. Not only have these warnings been ignored, 
but also letters sent to you by the Central Staff Committee (CSC) on the following dates 
remain unanswered:   
 

- 5 December 2013 (sc13181cl),  
- 16 September 2014 (sc14193cl) 
- 17 April 2015 (sc15164cl) 

 
We herein restate the content of those letters and reiterate the requests made in them. 
 
We also remark that to date the EPO continues to prevent independent inspection of the 
EPO premises by national authorities. Furthermore, the Administration has yet to give the 

 

http://www.suepo.org/archive/sc13181cl.pdf
http://www.suepo.org/archive/sc14193cl.pdf
http://www.suepo.org/archive/sc15164cl.pdf
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“green light” to allow staff representatives to again organise an independent staff survey 
by Technologia, an external body trusted by staff.   
 
A quick glance at the attached correspondence should suffice for you to understand how 
unwilling the President and his close associates are to tackle these issues promptly. 
Meanwhile and contrary to the “lip service” paid by the Administration in referring to a 
“renewed social dialogue”, the reality is that the working climate within the EPO has further 
deteriorated.   
 
In the light of all the above issues, we urge you to ensure that the Organisation 
discharges faithfully and fully its obligations towards staff.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
The SUEPO Central Bureau 
 

 
 

Joachim Michels 
Chair SUEPO Central 

 

 
Elizabeth Hardon        Alain Rosé 
Vice-Chair SUEPO Central      Vice-Chair SUEPO Central 
Chair SUEPO Munich       Chair SUEPO The Hague 
 
 

 
Wolfgang Manntz        David Dickinson 
Vice-Chair SUEPO Central      Vice-Chair SUEPO Central 
Chair SUEPO Berlin        Chair SUEPO Vienna 
 
 
 

 
Annex 1: Letter of Alain Rosé to Mr Battistelli, 26 August 2015 
Annex 2: Answer of Mr Battistelli, 28 August 2015 
Annex 3: Letter of Alain Rosé to Mr Battistelli, 1 September 2015 
 














